
 

  Page | 1  

        Gillette City Council Work Session Meeting, February 12, 2019 

 

 

Council Proceedings    February 12, 2019    6:00 p.m. 

 

A Work Session Meeting of the City Council was held on Tuesday the 12th day of February 2019. 

 

Present were Councilmen Brown, Carsrud, Lundvall, McLeland, Montgomery, Neary, and Mayor 

Carter-King; Administrator Davidson; Attorney Reyes; Directors Cole, Henderson, Muzzarelli, and 

Wilde; Lt. Deaton; Managers Palazzari and Toscana; and City Clerk Staskiewicz. 

 

Warm Up Items 

City Attorney Reyes informed Council of a request from the Campbell County Prevention Council to 

modify Gillette City Code 3-6, regarding “Endangering the Welfare of a Minor”, by changing the title 

of the section to “Social Host”. The Prevention Council feels that the name change would clarify that 

anyone hosting a party could be held responsible if minors were present and consuming alcohol. Mayor 

Carter-King clarified that the current City Code has the provision to hold the host responsible, the Code 

change would only change the title of the section. Mr. Reyes is meeting with the Prevention Council 

on February 25th, and will bring a recommendation to City Council. Mr. Reyes stated that it would be 

a good time to clean up any inconsistencies that may exist in the Code, while incorporating the 

Prevention Council’s title change request. 

 

Annual Liquor Compliance Update 

City Administrator Davidson reminded Council that the Gillette Police Department annually presents 

compliance statistics to the City Council, prior to the renewal of liquor licenses, which will be brought 

before Council for consideration at the February 19th Council meeting. Lt. Deaton of the Gillette Police 

Department reported that there were only two (2) compliance failures of serving alcohol to a minor in 

2018. Due to the low number of infractions, the Police Department does not have any concerns 

regarding the consideration of the upcoming liquor license renewals. 

 

Review February 19th Agenda 

The group reviewed the upcoming agenda items. 

 

Executive Session 

Councilman Carsrud made a motion to move into an Executive Session to discuss Real Estate; seconded 

by Councilman Neary. All voted aye. The motion carried. 

 

Use of Force Simulator Demonstration 

The meeting relocated to the City Hall sally port police simulator room for a demonstration of the 

police simulator TI Training Software. 

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.  

 

 

       ___________________________________ 

       Louise Carter-King, Mayor 
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